SUNLAND WATER DISTRICT

Commissioners Meeting

February 15, 2022

Manager’s Report by Brian Scott

Financial Report by Karen Shay

Water Reclamation Facility

The staff at the WRF replaced batteries for main board panels.

Serviced the sludge truck at AAA Truck in Port Angeles.

12 loads of sludge were hauled to City of Sequim plant (2.92%)

Bio Solids Report was submitted to the DOE.

Rich Sleeper passed his Cross Connection Specialist exam.

The new data entry method for SCADA process control is now completed.

Water Production/Consumption Results

The next water meter read will be the first week of March.

The water level in both wells is the same as it was a year ago (79 ft. at the
lower well and 15 ft. at the upper well). The wells have dropped one-half
foot in the past four years. Water loss was 18% for the month of January.
Total water production numbers continue to appear low. We are continuing
to look for leaks.

SWD staff repaired a water leak at 284/286 Foursome Drive.

SWD staff met with the Clallam County Road Dept. on a plan to install a
drain on the driveway between 177 and 173 Horizon View Drive.

SWD staff worked with Strait Electric and the Cummings representative to
set up and run a test of the new Main Lift Station Generator. It is on line.



e SWD staff is working on cleaning out the barn.

e The SWD District Manager is working on a quote to the SunLand Golf &
Country Club to get water and sewer service to their Lot 14 in Division 1.
This is the first lot on Taylor Blvd. located on the left across from Sunland
Drive. Water and sewer lines were never brought to this lot in the original
construction.



